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NOTE FROM THE EDITOR 

Hello Wanneroo Wanderers, 

We have celebrated Christmas and welcomed the New Year in each of our unique styles. 

I hope you all have a happy, healthy and safe 2024 and look forward to enjoying our social functions  

and trips in great style this year.  

 

Pat  Whitehead  
gldnidl@bigpond.com 
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 MEDIA/WEB MANAGER   ……………….…………...Kym Batten 
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   HISTORY OFFICER   ……………………………………..Elisa Arrigo 
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WANNEROO WANDERERS 

WEB: www.wanneroowanderers.com.au 

Facebook https://www.facebook.com/WannerooWanderers 

Meetings are held on the first Wednesday of the month (except in January when it  

is held on the second Wednesday,.  The AGM is in September which is a dinner function).  

Meetings are held at  

Warradale Hall in Landsdale – 7.30pm for a 7.45pm start 

Magazine articles: gldnidl@bigpond.com 

 

 

WANNEROO WANDERERS 4WD CLUB INC 

The Wanneroo Wanderers 4WD club is an enthusiastic group of people who have banded together to enjoy 4WD 

trips and excursions while conserving the natural bush ecology. 

Club membership comprises families and individuals of all ages. The range of club activities caters for the novice as 

well as the experienced drivers. Activities include social functions, day drives, weekend and extended trips both on 

and off road at various times during the year. 

Club members use a range of camping options from swags, tents, troopies, camper trailers and caravans. The club 

has no preference to the make of 4WD vehicle owned. Personal and vehicle safety during club events is of the ut-

most importance. Where possible proposed trips are thoroughly planned and surveyed in advance. 

The club is an affiliated member of the WA 4WD association and we support the aim to promote 4WD vehicle own-

ers as responsible, community spirited people concerned with conservation and the environment. 

The club Meets at the Warradale Community Centre, Warradale Terrace, Lansdale on the first Wed-nesday of each 

month except for January when it is held on the 2nd Wednesday, commencing at 7:45pm. 

Visitors are always welcome to attend meetings and club events. Prospective members are encouraged to attend 

two club meetings and two club activities before applying for membership. 

If you wish to obtain further information about the club, please feel free to contact us at:  

Wanneroo Wanderers 4WD Club Inc. 

PO Box 414 

Wanneroo WA 6065 

file:///C:/Users/Pat%20and%20Dave/Documents/www.wanneroowanderers.com.au
https://www.facebook.com/WannerooWanderer
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1. Obey restriction on use of public lands. Respect national parks and other conservation areas, (i.e. 

DPAW, Water Authority, Fire Authorities).  

2. Obtain permission before driving on private land. Leave livestock alone and gates as found. 

3. Keep to existing tracks where possible. 

4. There shall be no deliberate destruction of trees, shrubs, or wildlife. Respect our wildlife, stop,  

look, and observe but never chase animals. 

5. Use a well-worn campsite to minimise impact on the environment. 

6. No firearms to be displayed or used in campsite or prohibited areas. 

7. No unofficial competition or displays of "4WDing" shall take place during trips without permission  

of the trip leader. 

8. At club functions members shall obey verbal instructions and visual signs erected by the organisers. 

9. Drive very slowly within camp area. 

10. When answering the calls of nature, members are asked to take the shovel and bury the result  

at all times.  Ladies are respectfully requested to dispose of their paper hygienically. (i.e. rubbish  

container or campfire). 

11. Keep the environment clean. Be prepared to carry out all the rubbish you take into un-serviced  

areas.  

CODE OF ETHICS 

EQUIPMENT REQUIRED ON VEHICLES ATTENDING TRIPS  

   MANDATORY EQUIPMENT  

 SUITABLE TOW POINTS FRONT AND REAR OF THE VEHICLE 

    RECOMMENDED EQUIPMENT  

 'D' SHACKLES (Minimum Specification: BODY 13mm PIN 16mm)  

 TOWROPE AND OR CHAIN SNATCH STRAP  

 SHOVEL 

  SPARE TYRE (Same as other 4 tyres on vehicle)  

 TYRE INFLATER AND TYRE PRESSURE GAUGE 

  BASIC TOOL KIT TO SUIT VEHICLE  

 JACK, JACK-HANDLE, JACKING PLATE WHEEL BRACE  

 FIRST AID KIT  

 SPARE RADIATOR HOSES AND FAN BELTS  
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 1. Fuel tanks must be filled prior to start of trip.  

 2. Before moving off from a designated departure point the trip leader will appoint  

  tail-end Charlie.  

 3. At all turn-offs, vehicles shall wait until the following vehicle is aware of the former's intention.  

 Periodical checks for the following vehicle must be made as per convoy procedure.  

 4. Persons leaving the club convoy MUST notify the trip leader and if possible, give details of their  

 intentions.  

 5. No vehicle in the convoy is to pass the lead vehicle. 

 6. When travelling in convoy on the open road, the distance between vehicles shall not be less 

 than  

 six vehicle lengths and keep the vehicle behind in sight at reasonable intervals.  

 7. At nature stops the rule to be followed is ladies to the left - gents to the right.  

 8. In recovery procedures to avoid injury to personnel the drivers of the vehicles involved shall  

 ensure that the immediate area is cleared.  

 9. All persons travelling in convoy must be inside a vehicle 

 

CONVOY PROCEEDURE 

           
           CLUB PROPERTY  

    Club banner         1 

    Gazebo           3 

    Urn           1 

    Defibrillator Phillips        1 

    Personal locator beacon     1 

    Chain saw Stihl          1 

    ARB Pully blocks          2 

    Snig chain 3m x 700mm       1 
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A LITTLE BIT ABOUT— Keith and Marian Granland 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Q. How long have you been a member of Wanneroo Wanderers and why did you join? 

A We have been in the club since 1992, 31 enjoyable years.  We joined because John Stoffles 

            told us how much fun he was having with the club. 

Q. Do you have a Favorite club activity and why? 

A. We enjoy all activities the Club does, from day trips, camping in special places, to the many social    

 occasions. Over the years our children have either been members of the club and enjoyed coming    

 along with us on the trips. We have made many friendships over the years.   

Q. What interests and hobbies do you have outside of WW?  

A. I enjoy fishing and do a bit of woodwork in my shed, I also enjoy watching  AFL. Marian enjoys 

   tinkering in her hobby room and ironing my shirts (only joking).  She has many times received a call 

   from some of our children/grandchildren too make a bag for their camping gear etc. She also  

   enjoys collecting shells and turning them into works of art. We both enjoy watching our grand-   

   children’s many sporting endeavours. 

Q. Is there something that your friends wouldn’t believe was true about you?  

A. A few of the things club members may not know about us is that I drove buses for 37 years and 

    that my father drove buses for 41 years.  I once was an Eagles supporter. GO DOCKERS!!! 

    Marian did Family Day Care in our home for 29 years, this is were we made life long friends  

    with Sue and Steve Morris, whose son David was Marian’s first child in care. Many may not know 

    that John Stoffles is Marians nephew.  
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Holland Track 
By Kym Batten      Photos by Kylie Smith 

Russell & Carolyn Crook -  

 Trip Leader and flight attendant 

Regan Crook joining Saturday - Monday 

Darren (Regan mate) joining Saturday.  

Ewan & Dee Seabrook 

Steve Sharp 

Ray Willis 

Steve Bly  

Barb Lynch  

Kym & Glenda Batten 

Dean, Natasha, Katie & Mathew  

Richard Dettmer & Kylie Smith 

Ray Zaretzky 

Shaun & Rose Garlick  

Brief stop at Broomehill looking at the plaque. 

 

Commenced the Holland track which was a mixture of tracks and good gravel roads and stopping 
at Hollands Rocks for our first night. 
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Left camp around 8:30 and continued along the Holland track via mostly good gravel roads via 
Dragon rocks, before making camp at Emu Rocks. 

Friday 22nd 
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At this point we were joined by Russell’s son Reagan and his two children Sienna and Oliver, 
Darren and Brigsee  
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Saturday 23
rd

 

Today we continued our journey northeast taking in various points of interest  

 including Sheoak Rock Trigg Marker, the Mallee Fowls Nest and Mount Holland where we camp 

As we crossed the Norseman Hyden road we stopped for a photo opportunity. Shortly after we 
set off Richard Dettmer had a puncture. Darren quickly plugged the offending leak. Carrying 
along the track we navigated through or around various bog holes. When we got to one, most 
navigated around a deep hole, but Ray Willis de-
cided to take the straight path only to become 
totally stuck in waist deep watery mud. Darren 
again came to the rescue by grappling Ray’s 
winch which initially would not work,.but after 
some persistence it came good and with Steve 
Sharps Prado as an anchor point we were able to 
recover the vehicle. 

After the recovery, and the water drained     
from the vehicle, the alternator light came on.     
Darren again came to the rescue and tried 
flushing the alternator with fresh water to no 
avail. 
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At camp Darren and Reagan set about 
trying to remove the alternator. While 
unsuccessful at total removal, they 
were able to remove and clean the 
brushes. After around three hours the 
200 series Landcruiser was up and 
running. 

Sunday 24th 

Mt Holland to Krakouer rocks. 

 

While decamping, Shaun managed to reverse into a tree putting a small dent in his tub. Ray Willis 
decided to head home to get his car dried out and a full repair of the alternator. Brigsee also left 
for home as he was unwell. 
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Today was slow going as our original intention was to reach Victoria Rocks. We visited Sandal-
wood rocks where we had lunch.  

Regan was having problems with his fuel pump, so he jerry rigged the fuel pump to transfer fuel 
from his sub tank to his main tank. 

More large mud holes, numerous chicken tracks. 

At one deep rutted section, Richard Dettmer failed the straddle test and slipped into the deep 
rut necessitating a tow recovery.  
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Shortly after I was guiding Steve sharp and instead of turning slowly in the direction I was indi-
cating he seemed to give the Prado too many berries and also ended up in the ruts. Another re-
covery.  

 

Later that day as the lead group pulled off to wait for the tail, Steve Sharp ran into a tree, com-
pletely knocking it over. 

Monday 25th 

Krakouer Rocks to Coolgardie and Burra rocks. 

 

 

Again slow going and crossed the infamous 
claypans  which thankfully were largely dry. 
En route there were numerous broken vehi-
cles and a lot of traffic. We called into 
Thursday Rocks for Morning tea, and after 
Morning Tea , Regan and his children, Caro-
line and Darren left to head back to Perth. 
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We carried on to Victoria rocks for 
Lunch and then onto Coolgardie 
where we visited the grave of John 
and Alice Holland. 

 

 

 

We refuelled and restocked our supplies 
and headed to Burra Rocks where we 
camped for the night. 

 

Dean, Natasha and children left for Perth. 
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Today was a short trip to Cave Hill via a nice 
4WD track following the old railway line arriving 
in time for lunch. 

 

 In the afternoon, some members walked 
around the rock, some had a swim. 

Shaun had seen Maron in the dam, so 
Shaun made a Maron trap out of some 
100mm pipe Richard had found, by heat-
ing one end and folding the end together 
and attaching a rope at the other end. 

 

Tuesday 26th Burra rock to Cave hill 
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Wednesday 27 

Another afternoon swim  

Cave Hill Rest day 

Several of us walked around the rock checking out the cave and dams  
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Shaun managed to catch half a dozen small 
marron which he later cooked up to share 
with some members  

 

 

Barb made a delicious cake and 
Rose made a damper which was 
great for a first attempt  
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Thursday 28 

After reaching Victoria rocks road we headed south towards Banks Rock. Initially we took the 
wrong track in and could not reach the rock. Backtracking, we found the correct track which 
took us into the base of Banks Rock where we had lunch and a look around. 

 

 

Left Cave hill and followed a 4WD track which largely followed the old railway line to Victoria rocks 
road. The track was narrow and scratchy in parts, but was in good condition. 
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After leaving Banks rock  

we headed to Victoria Lake and then on to 
the breakaways on the Norseman Hyden 
road for our final night. 

Friday 29 

Everyone headed home with Ewen & Dee leaving very early in the morning. 

Overall, a very enjoyable trip and a special thanks to Regan and Darren for their assistance. 

 

 

***** 
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Wildflowers seen on the Holland Track trip 
Photos by Kylie Smith 
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Wildflowers seen on the Holland Track trip 
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Everyone met at Mollerin Rock on Friday except Maureen, Dieter, Estelle and Mike who arrived on 

Thursday. 

Mollerin Rock was a great campsite with a new drop toilet. 

On Saturday we travelled to Westonia through Mukinbudin where we stopped for coffee. 

There was some confusion leaving there but everyone arrived in Westonia safe and sound. Penny and 

Dave joined us in Westonia. Everyone was impressed with the caravan park and town. Dinner at the Pub 

put the young chef under pressure but we all enjoyed our meals. 

On Sunday there were various day trips from camp. Some of us had breakfast at Nungarin Heritage Mu-

seum. The Heritage Museum was well worth a look. Next, we went to Mangowine Historic Homestead 

and then on to the gold mine lookout. 

Mike, Estelle, Lyn and Greg left us at Westonia. A highlight of our visit to Westonia was a visit to the 

Hood Penn Museum and drinks at the Wanderers Bowling Club. 

We left Westonia to travel to Jam Patch which was a good free campsite except for the overflowing 

drop toilet. Maureen rang the shire and they sent someone out to empty it. (Richard had tried and 

failed). 

Lunch at Walkers Hill Winery was enjoyable as they had opened just for our group. We had a great char-

cuterie evening while Brendan entertained us with lots of request for our favourite songs. 

Next, we made our way to Wagin and visited the Historic Village.  

The next day people travelled home with Kylie and Richard staying at Penny and Dave’s for a couple of 

extra nights. 

Another fun WW trip! 

Wheat Belt Trip 

20th October – 27th October 
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This event at Gingin & Wanerie was well attended with 10   

Caravans, 28 people including 6 children, some arrived on Fri 

while the rest arrived on Sat, it was lovely to see so many 

young families come along, it was one couple and their chil-

dren’s first trip with their new caravan, I think Dan is hooked!    

 The Temperature was quite Hot so luckily, we had powered 

sites at Willowbrook Farm Caravan Park. We all enjoyed the 

animal feeding at 5.30pm, there were lots of sheep, 1 three-

legged goat who was  quite boisterous, that’s probably why 

he only has 3 legs, there were a few beautiful long horn cows 

and 1 Alpaca not a Lama!    

       

  

 

  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Willowbrook Farm Caravan Park,   

Gingin Gravity Discovery Centre & Observatory   

& Caladenia Mini Golf @ Wanerie  

Report by Maureen Hurrlein   
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On Sat 4 Nov we did a night tour of the Gingin Gravity Discovery Centre and Observatory.  Some of us 

climbed the gravity tower and dropped our balloons one with a little water and one with more water to 

see which would hit the ground first, as per Galileo they both hit the ground at the same time when 

dropped at the same time!  

  

  

 Panoramic View from top  

  

      

Brendan & Dieter dropping their balloons   The Drop Zone  

  

We started the Observatory tour with a presentation by Mitch who explained a lot about the sky, planets 

and stars and showed us on the screen what we were likely to see that night through the telescopes.  

 We followed Mitch outside where he used his special laser pointer to point out specific alignments in the 

night sky, we then went into the telescope room and were put in our group Delta, where Mitch advised 

what we would see through this first telescope we then moved to the second, third and fourth telescope 

the whole time astrophysicist explained what we would see through their specific telescopes.    

We saw 2 different clusters one was the Silver Coin Galaxy,  
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 Some views were clear while others were left it to your  

 imagination.   

  Walking from telescope to telescope was a bit daunting as it 

 was very hard to see in the dark, they were a lot of holding 

 hands and guiding  

  Some of the views through the telescopes were not very clear 

 but we could see Jupiter and her moons below  

  

  

     

 Then the large telescope was operated so we could all wait in line to climb the stairs 

  and see Saturn in all its glory,   

 

  

 I have to say I thought that the no.4 

 smaller telescope showing Saturn was 

 much clearer than the larger telescope 

 that we had to queue up for, even one 

 elderly lady could not see it!   
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 On Sunday 5 Nov at Willowbrook Farm Caravan Park @ 

9.30am   

  We all waited for the Cow Bell as that was our cue to enjoy 

 the longstanding tradition of eating and enjoying freshly 

 made complimentary scone's, with homemade jam and 

 lashings of fresh whipped cream, some enjoyed a coffee 

 made by Wayne’s coffee station.    

  What a spread, fluffy complimentary scones, Jam and 

 cream, enjoyed by all!  

 Also, on Sunday we headed to Caladenia Mini Golf @ 

 11am for a round of mini golf, while the weather was hot it 

 was lovely under the trees and shade.  We paired in fami

 lies or couple teams  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

    Granland v Finlayson     Waddell v Hurrlein        

    

    

    

    

    

    

    

    

    

    

    

    

    

    

    

    

    

    Jones v Clark      Darren, Indi, Lucca, Lenny & Erin  
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While it was not a competition Brendan and Deanne Waddell walked away with the lowest scores of 45 and 

49 respectively, there were no prizes awarded.  

  

Unfortunately, Eden (Richard’s granddaughter) fell out of a tree and fractured both her heel bones and has 

a compressed fracture to her lower spine Richard, Kylie and Ash took her to hospital, she was released from 

hospital after 5 days, she is in blue plaster up to her knees, there will be no more running around or climb-

ing trees for quite a while for Eden.  We all wish Eden a speedy recovery!  

  

The majority headed home after mini golf leaving 4 caravans, the Clarks, Waddell’s, Hurrlein’s and Jones to 

enjoy the peace and tranquillity of Willowbrook Farm and the beautiful night sky!  
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Wanneroo Wanderers Mundal Day Trip  

19th November 2023 

Phil and Judy Anderson 

 

Attendees: Jane & Larry, Richard & Kylie, Maureen & Dieter, Therese & Kieth, Pat & Dave, Lyn & Greg, Deb 

& Andrew, Barb & friend Margo, Marella & Paul, Russel, Dee & Ewen and trip leaders Judy & Phil. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

It was a beautiful clear day. Perfect for driving, however a little warm when getting out of an air-

conditioned vehicle. 

There had been a bushfire through the area since the suss out, but Main Roads web site said all the roads 

we were travelling down were now open, so we were interested to see how much fire damage there would 

be. 

7 cars met at the Mundaring Hotel on Jacoby St at 9am for a 9.30 start as directed in the trip notes. 5 cars 

will face a fine for not reading the directions and arrived at the Mundaring weir Hotel and waited patiently 

wondering where everyone else was. 

Eventually we all got onto the road at 9.40 with 12 cars. Headed off down Mundaring Weir Rd and our illus-

trious trip leader missed the first turning point onto Ashendon Rd. (A fine!!!! Not to worry, Maureen will be 

keeping a tab) 
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A leisurely drive down Ashendon Rd, then a short leg on Brookton highway before a turn onto Kinsella Rd 

through some nice bush before another turn onto Albany highway for around 12km then back into the 

bush onto Millers Log Rd just after Sullivan Rock. Some more nice bush driving before a stop for morning 

tea at the Balmoral POW camp 

We had done this drive before with the club a few years back, but because off mining and Water catch-

ment areas, the route is slightly different. I tried numerous times to get the latest MundAl track waypoints 

from the association, but to no avail. So, the route we were taking on this section of the MundAl was a bit 

off a guess based on the last trip down this track. 

After a break at Balmoral and airing down the tyres, we carried on down Balmoral Rd and into Jarrahdale.  

The worst bush fire affected areas were behind us, and it was not too bad. We didn’t go into Jarrahdale in-

stead taking a left turn down Kingsbury Drive towards Serpentine Dam. We did not stop here as there is 

some significant construction going on at the Bistro on the Dam Café and lookout which I noticed during 

the suss out.   

Next turn was down one off the many Scarp Roads that meander through the area, and onto our lunch stop 

at North Dandalup dam picnic area at the bottom off the dam wall. (Phil missed this turn as well. Sigh) A 

really nice picnic area with a decent swimming spot also, although there are large signs warning off the 

health risks of swimming there and the Water Corp website saying swimming is not permitted, there were 

many families cooling of in the water on a hot day.   
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We had a nice relaxing time there under the shade off the trees, Deb and Andrew and Russell even had a 

dip, (no heads under the water of course) Maureen also had an award to present to Larry, as Larry would 

not be at the Christmas dinner when the awards are usually given.  
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We rounded up the gang and then off again down Scarp Rd and then onto Del Park Rd for a bit then took a 

turn onto North Spur Rd then a LH turn into Marinup Rd towards the old Marinup POW camp. Time was 

getting on so I decided we would not call into the POW camp for a look, as that can turn into an hour just 

looking around. Maybe another time. 
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Annual Christmas Awards Dinner 

 Saturday 2 December 2023 @ Greenhills Inn, Greenhills  

Report - Maureen Hurriein  Photos - Joe Arrigo 

Some stayed in Hotel Themed rooms while others opted for a donga with its own ensuite, they enjoyed 
continental breakfast while the rest parked for free across the street on the large vacant shaded space 
and made our own Sunday morning breakfast. When we arrived on Saturday after 12pm we were de-

At 4pm we had several volunteers to assist with adding our Christmas touches to the tables in the func-
tion room. At 6pm we all returned to the main bar for pre-dinner drinks, to place our gifts on the table in 
the function room and purchase our $5 raffle ticket.  

I would like to say a special Thank You to Jenny Downe who unfortunately could not attend but who gen-
erously making and gave the Christmas Wall Hanging, it was beautiful. Angela was the proud winner of 

Phil welcomed everyone to the event just before the 6.45pm entrée (not dessert Phil) Prawn Cocktail was 
placed on the tables. During entrée and main Maureen explained how the raffle would work this year, 
each of the gifts had been randomly numbered so after your $5 ticket was drawn, you would choose an-
other number from the bag, which corresponded with the number on the gifts table, that way making it 
fairer from first to last ticket drawn, well that was the plan!  

Bruce & Cherril  

Penny, Dave, Angela & Ron 

Shaun & Rose  Paul and Mirella  

This year’s annual Christmas awards dinner event was a great success, with 53 members and poten-
tial member in attendance. We had a 3-course Christmas themed buffet at $50 per person. 
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Maureen, Dieter, Ron & Maria  Kym, Glenda, Barbara, Joe & Elisa  

Archie, Karen, Kerri & Steve  Therese & Keith  

Vlado & Audrey  

Lyn & Greg  

Kylie and Richard  Debby & Andrew  
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Thanks to Leanne who helped by staying at the gifts table to assist the winner with finding the matching gift number.The celiac’s 
were called up first to get their main course, then by table, which took no time at all with the food being served by the friendly 
owner Murray and his staff, there was Ham, Turkey, Cauliflower cheese, pumpkin, roast potatoes, gravy and mix of peas, corn 
and carrots and a bread roll if you wanted it, each plate had plenty of food on it. 

During main and dessert, we pulled further raffle tickets. 

Dessert was served around 8pm, celiac’s received their gluten free Christmas pudding, then apple crumble with custard and 
cream was first choice for the others or pudding, custard and cream, many opted for the apple crumble. All of the food was deli-
cious and served and cleared by the friendly staff.When finally, all the raffle tickets were drawn to Ron, Andrew, Kylie and 
Michelle delight, who thought that their ticket would never be drawn! 

Now it was time for the Trophies and Awards presentations: 

 

The Damper trophy was pre-
sented to Allan Wyatt for his 

Gluten Free Damper on a secret 
trip. 

    The Male Golf NAGA 
trophy was awared 
to Brendan Waddell 
as the 2023 winner 

       Paul received the Fishing 
competition and received 
his award earlier in the 
year 

     Maureen advised that she was righting a wrong by pur-
chasing with the consent of the executive committee a 
Female Golf NAGA Trophy, she went onto advice that 
one female played who had won the round of golf at the 
annual Golf event in 2019, 2020 and 2022 but had not 
received a trophy, we asked Cherril to come forward and 
be presented with her 

      During the Mundal day run Maureen presented 
Larry with an award, because during the March 
storm at Hillside, Larry lost one of his flip flops/
thongs, she found a child’s flip flop while on hol-
iday at Coral Bay and thought of Larry, so she 
mounted it on a board with “One size fits all” 
sticker and presented it to Larry as he was una-
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       Phil presented Richard 
with an award for the 
longest trip suss out on 
the Gibb River Track 

      Unfortunately, I had to call 
Cherril back up because we 
then needed to handover 
her newly received female 
winner’s trophy to the 2023 
winner, Kylie. 

      Therese having won last years Minties award, spoke about several incidents that had happened 
throughout the year that were all contenders for this year’s Minties award, Andrew & Deb for their car-
avan awning and wet bed during the March storm, Richard for his Tire side wall ripped open, Russell for 
his back door opening with the fridge on slide, sliding out hitting a tree, slide being bend but fridge was 
ok, Steve Sharp for getting bogged and drove over a tree resulting in his door being bent. 

The winner was Greg on the dessert trip for driving his new ranger without checking his spare tire, who 
after having a flat tire, he discovered that the spare was a steel rim not a mag rim as on the car, resulting in 
the nuts not fitting, others came to his rescue and gave him some of their wheel nuts then, they happen 
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       Leanne presented Maureen with a Golden whistle award 
for all the hard work that goes into organising the suc-
cessful events. Maureen blew the whistle to the dismay 
of the crowd, it really works in getting everyone’s atten-
tion, “I am sure I shall get use out of this”, thank you 

Phil thanked everyone for coming and we gave a round of 
applause to Murray and the Greenhills Inn team for look-
ing after us all so well. 

Some stayed on in the function room chatting while other 
moved back to the main bar or outside into the cool night 
air. 

At 5.53am on Sunday morning, Dieter and I had a walk around the townsite and read the heritage trail 
boards, they were fascinating, we discovered the old Post Office building that was used as a police 
station in the Albert Facey’s “A Fortunate Life” telemovie. 

The Bally Bally School board where a Mr William 
Wilkinson had to write numerous letters to Edu-
cation Dept as 14 children needed an education, 
it opened in 1901, in 1902 the teacher Miss Tay-
lor applied to the Education Dept to erect a fence 
because “bush horses were intruding and tor-
menting her Pony and eating its chaff, pigs were 
also entering the grounds and making a nuisance 
of themselves”, she got her fence. In 1910 with a 
fall in number the education dept decided not to 
reopen the school, it was decided that the chil-
dren could be transported to Greenhills but due 
to the delay in obtaining a new site in Greenhills, the Bally Bally school was given approval to re-open 
temporarily but this did not eventuate as the stock and furniture had been sent elsewhere! 
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Time Monthly Club Meeting 2024 Venue 
7.45pm First Wednesday of every month (excl. Jan & Sept) 

  10 Jan, 7 Feb, 6 Mar, 3 Apr, 1 May, 5 Jun, 3 Jul,    Warradale Community Cen-tre, Southmead Dve, Lands-dale 

Date Event Leader / Host/ Organiser 

JANUARY 2024 
(School Holidays until Tue 30 Jan) 

Public Holidays Mon 1 Jan & Fri 26 Jan Australia Day 
Sunday 7 Jan New Years Brunch @ Egret Point Archie & Karen 

Thur 25 to Sun 28 Jan Olive Tree Farm Trip Joe & Elisa 
FEBRUARY 2024 

Saturday 17 Feb "Valentines Day" @ Coolbinia Brendan & Deanne 
MARCH 2024 

(Autumn School Holidays Fri 29 Mar to Sun 14 Apr) 
Public Holidays Mon 4 Mar Labour Day 

Easter Public Holidays Fri 31 Mar to Mon 1 April 
Fri 1 to Tue 5 Mar Hillriver & Fish Comp -The Swamp TBC 

Sat 16 Mar Social Event @ Gabbadah Carl & Rachael 
Wed 27 Mar to Wed 3 April Murchison House Station trip Russell Crook 

APRIL 2024 
(Autumn School Holidays to Sun 14 Apr) 

Easter Public Holidays Mon 1 April 
Public Holidays Thur 25 Apr Anzac Day 

Saturday 13 April Planning Meeting & High Tea @Madeley Ray & Chris Scarce 
Wed 24 - Sun 28 April Captain Fawcett track trip Eric & Julie 

MAY 2024 
Mother Day Sunday 12 May 

Fri 3 to Sun 5 May Annual Amateur Golf comp @ Ledge Point and camp over Archie & Karen 
May Kalgoorlie Train - TBC TBC 

JUNE 2024 
(Winter School Holidays Sat 29 Jun to Sun 14 July) 

Public Holidays Mon 3 Jun WA Day 
Fri 31 May to Tue 4 June Shannon River Way trip TBC 
Sat 8 June to Sun 7 July Flinders Ranges trip / 21-24 days Steve Bly 

JULY 2024 
(Winter School Holidays to Sun 14 July) 

Saturday 13 July Christmas in July @ Hillside Dave & Penny / MH 
2 week - 27 July Day trip to be decided TBC 

AUGUST 2024 
Saturday 3 or 10 Aug Ten Pin Bowling Competition @ Joondalup & Dinner Maureen Hurrlein 

mid to end Aug TBC Wild Flower trip TBC 
SEPTEMBER 2024 

Fathers Day Sunday 1 Sept 
(Spring School Holidays Sat 21 Sept to Sun 6 Oct) 

Saturday 7 Sept AGM & Sept meeting @ HYC Maureen Hurrlein 
Fri 14  to Tue 24 Sept Gascoyne Trip John & Penny Stoffels 

Fri 27 to Tue 1 Oct 5 Bears Trip Eric & Julie 
OCTOBER 2024 

(Spring School Holidays to Sun 6 Oct) 
Fri 4 to Sun 6 Oct The Mangowine concert and harvest festival at Nungarin in the 

wheatbelt (suggested by Archie) 
TBC 

NOVEMBER 2024 
Nov Social Event @ Sorrento Steve & Sue 
Nov Trip TBD 

  

DECEMBER 2024 
(Summer School Holidays Fri 13 Dec to Tue 4 Feb 2025) 

Dec Christmas Awards Dinner @ Social co-ordinator 
Sunday 15 Dec Christmas BBQ @ Greenwood Kym & Glenda 
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JANUARY   FEBRUARY   MARCH 

11 Marian Granland 18 Judy Anderson 1 Richard Deltmer 

13 Audrey 18 Neil Jones 2 Dave Melbourne 

22 Paul Di Giorgio  26  Pat Whitehead 6 Jenny Downe 

28 Marlyn Corderoy     8 Bruce Carman 

 30  Bob Armstrong     12 Steve Waterman 

        14 Angela Francis 

        20 Archie Lind 

    30 Mirella Di Giorgio 

          

  APRIL   MAY   JUNE 

9 Cherril Carman 1 Terry Humphreys 1 Paul Brophy 

11 Keith Granland 7 Steve Sharp 2 Carl Jepson 

12 Ron Francis 7 Therese Richards 4 Tony Downe 

18 Jan Setlak 14 Brendan Waddell 5 Chris Scaarce 

20 Joe Arrigo 22 Ewen Seabrook 7 Jane Home 

21 Maria Baints   21 John Lyford 

26 Alan Clark     

29 Leann Sharp     

      

  JULY   AUGUST   SEPTEMBER 

6 Glenda Batten 12 Larry Home 1 Linda Zeffert 

8 Deanne Waddell 13 Allan Wyatt 1 Kym Batten 

9 John Setlak 14 Debbie Jones 5 Steve Morris 

18 Alison Wyatt 14 Robert Baints 5 Ray Scarce 

24 Ray Zaretzky 26  Sue Melbourne 8 Russell Crook 

26 Barb Lynch     16 Rachel Williams 

        19 Carol Clark 

    21 Phil Anderson 

        21 Kylie Smith 

  OCTOBER   NOVEMBER   DECEMBER 

1 Dave Clark 5 Elisa Arrigo 7 Sue Morris 

4 Karen Lind 19 Dee Seabrook 8 Juilie Ayers 

4 Dieter Hurrlein 30 John Stoffel 16 Maureen Hurrlein 

6 Kerri Waterman     19 Gabby Zaretzky 

7 Penny Clark      24 John Corderoy 

7 Lesley Armstrong      24  Eric Ayers 

7 Keith Richards         

12 Penny Stoffels         

26 Dave Whitehead         

27 Mark Bolton                                                                

27 Vlado Petric     


